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	Minutes
	Date January 5, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Douglass, Acting Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Chad Cormier, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Jason Kelch, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ron Page, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210105-001
“That the Minutes from December 16, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at 31 December 2020 is $ 773,989.99.   

· We remain within budgeted numbers.

MOTION #210105-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried



	LAST MEETING FOLLOW-UP:

	· Paul Walsh followed up with Tony Martindale from the Alliance.  Tony provided us a copy of a letter from the Alliance that was sent to the Chair of ORHF advising them they are wearing Sting jerseys and they do not represent the Sting organization and should cease and desist. Same letter was sent to the representative of the team.




	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon
Ian Dunn

Ted Pendle

Bluewater Referee Association
Honorarium
Cell Phone

Office Expense/postage

December referee costs
$330.00
$107.35

$142.36

$2,788.50

MOTION #210105-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	REGISTRATION

	Session 3:
U6               - 79 (1 player did not return)

U7               - 57 (3 players did not return)

U9               - 139 (1 player did not return)

U11             - 169 (7 players did not return)

U13             - 161 (8 players did not return)

U15             - 103 (9 players did not return)

U16/18/21 - 90 (15 players did not return)

798 players registered

44 players did not return from Session 2

113 emails to date from parents looking for refund information and contemplating withdrawing their player(s)




	Session three

	· City Hall was contacted about extending the season for 3 weeks knowing we would lose 3 weeks due to lockdown closure.  This would assist us in terms of not having to prorate refunds.
· City Council is meeting within the next few days to come up with a firmer plan regarding this.

· Reply we received was we are not able to make commitments regarding ice scheduling given the unknown.  Ice at Sarnia Arena is not able to be extended.

· With respect to Clearwater Arena, they have to consider commitments already made for the Home Show and Lacrosse.  There is much uncertainty with both users they would need to be considered.

· City officials were going to speak with other users and think about this further.

· We expect to be able to plan once we get through the initial lockdown.

· The City will update us once they have more information.
· There were off the record discussions and it is the feeling that the City is not sympathetic with opening arenas back up.  There were a lot of positive COVID tests from the adult rec leagues.  Uncontrolled usage of the facilities which has caused concern.

· Everything is contingent upon next couple of days.

· We need to discuss what is next session going to look like if we are still in Red.  We will be down to 10 people on the ice. 
· We need to consider if we don’t return to playing on January 23rd do we end the season and give refunds or do we go through a week by week plan?
· With our current numbers, we could be in Grey within the next few weeks.

· With respect to Insurance, we paid a lump sum in December of over $42000 to Alliance and it has been assumed that it is a payment that is in effect until August.  We don’t believe this will be refundable.  Insurance was not in the Session 3 budget anyway.  We haven’t been asked for any additional funds but we didn’t have many new players in Session 2.  We have been updating Alliance bi monthly with registration numbers.  Our numbers will not change from Session 2 to Session 3 so our fee to Hockey Canada will not change unless we added in new players.  Parents are aware this is not refundable.

· 113 parents are asking for refunds.  All stated if they don’t get 12 weeks of play they are pulling their players.  If we can’t make up these 3 weeks, they don’t want to do a week by week or shorter season.

· Expectation from parents – 100% refund based on insurance already paid.

· There is a possibility that on January 23 we return to Red and go through the effort to re do scheduling to accommodate 10 on the ice and split scheduling and we end up in a lock down again.

· If we cannot make up the 3 weeks lost to COVID and people want a refund are we prepared to keep a handful of kids going and what would be the minimum number or do we say we did the best we can and end the season?
· Some members felt we need to consider the mental health of the kids and it is too early to make a decision now.  Hockey is a positive outlet that kids have right now.
· Concern was expressed that there is risk and if we can’t mitigate risk to an acceptable level, we can’t continue.  Families that are not comfortable starting session 3 should get a full refund.

· If it is perceived by the public we packed up too early that could be detrimental to the Association moving forward.

· We need to be ready to have a plan on January 23 when lockdown is scheduled to potentially end.

· We will know more in 8-10 days when Christmas/New Year’s transmission rates come to bear.

· If not in lockdown we can continue to play.

· We definitely won’t be in Orange and will likely be in Red.  We need to agree as to what it is going to look like on the ice.

· We also have to consider that the City may not allow us back into the rinks.

· If we got to Red, we will have to reschedule and consider the financial impact and that is a reality we need to be prepared for.
· At our next meeting on January 20th,  we will bring forward a number of motions.  

· If the decision is made that the arenas are not reopening, the ice will be taken out which will impact all of our planning.

· A few refunds have already been issued and requests are a mix of rep and rec.

· Ice Scheduler felt that if arenas stay open and we can have 10 on the ice we could manage if everyone gets 1 hour of ice per week.  Currently Rep has 3 ice slots and rec has 2.  We can guarantee 10 people on the ice but only skate once per week.  This plan would require refunds.
· After Feb 1 HCR locks so we can’t re register past that date.  
· We need to consider that the OHF could cancel the seasons as well.

· If we are in Red, Rep may not have 3 skates per week.
· In Rec, we won’t be playing games if we have 10 on the ice.  Instructional – price will double.  There is worry that unless we have 20 on the ice, we may not be able to offer rec hockey.  

· Some players may want to do skill sessions to get out of the house.

· Session 2 was 17 per skate and we may have to double for session 3.

· Ice rate remained at $208 and the City didn’t raise the 3% in January as planned. This will be a little bit of savings.

· BRA costs and time keeper costs will be a savings as there may not be games.

· We will need to come up with decisions at the January 20 meeting.

· SHA website to be cleaned up to reflect the current circumstances.

· Currently on the website we have:  Session 3 – on hold and will remain on hold until Provincial lockdown has been lifted.  Please keep checking the website for updates.

MOTION #210105-004
“An emergency meeting will occur when we have information from the City based on facts we have at that time and whether we will give full refunds when we know the length of the season.” (Mellor/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried
ACTION ITEMS:

· Mark Stack agreed to do calculations based on number of skates if we go to Red and prepare a cost analysis.  It would have to be on a per skate basis.

· Registrar and Treasurer to discuss whether it would be easier to refund players and then start over if there is going to be a Session 3.
ON ICE MASK WEARING PROPOSAL:
· Proposal put forward from COVID Safety Officer that mask wearing to occur on ice 100% of the time for players and bench staff. All participants to be masked for all activities.

· This will increase safety of players.  
· The evolution of masking has changed.  CCM and Bauer now have on helmet masks and players can wear a non-medical mask on the ice.

· It is important we demonstrate we can increase our mitigation measures to be able to continue to skate safely.
· We can draw distinction that no one is getting COVID from our activities as we are following protocols.  We would be first to have masking policy in our area.

· Drinking is made more difficult with masking. Some concern about kids touching their face when removing mask to take a drink.

· At point of registration a lot of parents asked about mask wearing on the ice and were not in favour of it.

· With medical exemption you would not have to wear a mask on ice (with a doctor’s note.)  
· If we go down to 10 players on the ice there would be less concern due to social distancing.

· It was also felt that we have done good job following rules so far so may not need to go to this extreme.

· We would need to let parents know ahead regarding the masking policy as this may make decision.

· This decision can be tabled to when we know more information.


	NEW BUSINESS
	OUTDOOR RINK:

· This was proposed at the City level and turned down.

· Group that met believed a motion should come to the board.

· The group wanted to pursue further different opportunities so that when the City does get the opportunity to readdress the outdoor rink as an option to the budget, that Sarnia Hockey had a role to play by presenting facts/figures.

· Recognizing benefits that would be realized if our members had access to a community outdoor skating opportunity.
MOTION #210105-005
“That SHA promote the formation of a task force to proactively research opportunities to present to the City of Sarnia if or when an outdoor rink becomes a future budget discussion item.” (Chadwick/L. Smith-Taylor)
Motion was Carried
NEXT MEETING:
Next meeting via Zoom on Wednesday, 20 January 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210105-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Wednesday January 20, 2021 via teleconference.
Paul Douglass                   






Kelly Lane
Acting Chair                    


             



Secretary
